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November 13,1995

The Middlesex Governing Body met in a Special
Called Session on November 13,1995 at 7:00 p.m. with
members Mayor Bobby Bissette, Commissioners David
Jordan, Isaac Lewis, Naomi Powell and Bascoe
present, Commissioner Jerry Daniel was absent. Mavor
Bissette called the meeting to order and recognized
guests Coy (Doc) Pearce and J.L. McGee.

The purpose of this meeting was to discuss a
request from Coy Pearce for sewer service at the Rock
Side Grill. The Nash County Health Department has
found him to be in violation of the N.C. Sewer
Ordinance and taken the matter before the courts. The
court has ordered Pearce to rectify the problem by
December 14, 95 or the RockSide Grill would be closed
until the matter is resolved.

Pearce stated that Jay Smith of the Nash County
Health Department had designed him a 2" sewer line
to pump the sewer to one of the town's manholes on
US264, and that he would be willing to pay for the
cost involved 1if the town would allow him to discharge
into the manhole

Mayor Bissette informed Pearce that the town was
under a sewer moratorium by order of the State of
North Carolina and that permits would have to be obtained
if they would allow the flow.

The clerk was instructed to check with State Officials
to see if part of the flow allocated to the NC 231 Sewer
Project could be re-allocated to this project.

Commissioner Isaac Lewls moved that the Town of
Middlesex allow Pearce to install the line to discharge
into the manhole providing that the Town of Middlesex
can get the proper permit from EPA to allow this project
and a letter from Nash County Health Department concerning
the subject, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Powell
and carried unanimously.

Mayor Bissette then asked the board to clarify the
subject of maintenance on the line once it was put into
the ground at Pearce's expense and was the town going to
help with the project at all.
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The Board stated that Pearce would maintain the
lines on his property and the town would provide maintance
from his property line to the manhole. Pearce would also
have to pay the tapping fee of $125.00 and the town
employees could help to whatever degree possible in order
to help him defray some of the cost.

This project is to be a temporary solution, until
Middlesex can get a line to Zebulon which will serve
the RockSide Grill.

J.L. McGee asked the question as to whether this
would delay sewer to the homes on US264A and was told
that it would not.

Being no further business, Commissioner Jordan moved
to adjourn.
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